
Wenonah Historical Society 

General Membership Meeting 

The Wenonah Historical Society (WHS) met on Friday, November 11, 2022 at the Jack Sheppard 

Community Center at 7:30 PM.  President Charlie Horan opened the meeting with the Pledge of 

Allegiance.  In observance of Veterans’ Day, he thanked all veterans for their military service. 

Minutes – The minutes had been emailed to all members.  There were no questions. 

Treasurer’s Report 

Scott Barnes gave an update on financial transactions over the past several months.  The total balance 

on hand in the checking account is $12,218.89.  He reported that we now have 85 members. 

Sixth grade awards 

Scott read letters of thanks from sixth graders Leyla DeMaise and Skyler Yuen who received our awards 

for excellence in history. 

Holiday Dinner  

The WHS Holiday Dinner will be held on Thursday, December 1 at Carolina Blue Restaurant.  The price 

is $35 person.  Checks payable to the Wenonah Historical Society are due by November 24.  Mail to: 

Wenonah Historical Society, P.O. Box 32, Wenonah, NJ 08090.  See the attached announcement for 

more details. 

Historic Home Plaques 

Larry Smith continues to work on historic home plaques. 

Clean Community Day 

Charlie reminded members to help with Clean Community Day scheduled for Saturday, November 14. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:37 PM. 

Following the brief business meeting, Elaine Sooy Goodman presented the program.  The title was The 

Pine Barrens:  Sand, Iron, Pirates; Early Life Along the Mullica River.  Scott Barnes recorded the 

program which will be available on YouTube within the next few weeks.  

 

Submitted by Jennie McQuaide, Secretary 


